
THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE  
CENTRAL FLORIDA METAL DETECTING CLUB  

    Club Officers 

President  
Ray Leist   

386-428-3401
huntmaster@cfl.rr.com

Vice-President   
Bill Shackelford   

407-323-2954

2nd Vice-President 
Bill Green 
Secretary  
Chuck Hosbein 
Treasurer  
Lonna Leist 

Club Volunteers 

Half/Half Ron & Shirley DeVary 

Raffle's Betty Shackelford &  
Wenona Baldwin 

Refreshments Donna Rothery
Debbie Green 

Find of the month table's Rob Loucks 

Photographer Ralph Flippo 
Rob Loucks 
Lorrie Sprigg 
Jerry Hitson 

Webmaster Jerry Hitson

Activity Director & 
Hospitality Hostess 

Lorrie Sprigg 
Africanlor@aol.com 

Newsletter Wanda DeVary
mumszie@tampabay.rr.com  

A great BIG thanks to all these people! 

Come Join Us! 
We will be eating at the Colorado's Steak Place.  It is 
just north of the meeting place.  Park at the meeting 
building and walk over.  We eat at 5:30.  If you would 
like to join us, we would be happy to see you.  BYOM! 

The club meets the 2nd Friday of each month at the 
Sanford Garden Club.  It is located about 2 blocks south 
of Lake Mary Blvd. On the East side of 17-92.  For 
more information contact Bill Shackelford at (407) 323-
3401 or Ray Leist at (386) 428-3401 

Club web site:  www.thecfmdc.com 

You are receiving this newsletter  
because you are a V.I. P. 

REMINDER: The club due's are
$25 for the year and a one-time 
membership fee of $15.  If you are 
paying by check please make it out to 
Lona Leist, not to the club.  



President’s Corner 

Hi everybody:   

Boy has this year gone by in a hurry.  I went out and 
hunted the beach today(Wed).  Found a big 7cents. 
Guess I was in the wrong spot.  I repeat everyone needs 
to start thinking about the elections.  The nominations 
will so if you have some one you think would devote 
their time then nominate them.  I can see that it will 
probably be that the nominations will come from the 
membership.  These positions are very serious and need 
a good person to full fill them.    

The following pertains to the election. 
THERE ARE SOME RULES IN THE NEWSLETTER 
YOU NEED TO READ.  ALSO THERE ARE THE 
DUTIES OF THE PRESIDENT AND THE 
SECRETARY. CHUCK HAS SAID THAT HE 
WOULD DO THE TREASURERS JOB.  I BELIEVE 
THAT DEBBIE GREEN HAS STEPPED UP AND 
SAID SHE WOULD BE THE SECRETARY.  
THIS LEAVES ONLY THE PRESIDENTS 
POSITION OPEN.  BILL SHACKELFORD HAS 
SAID THAT HE WOULD CONTINUE AS VICE 
PRESIDENT.  Now it all depends on you to make the 
right decision.   

If you are going to nominate someone make sure they 
are in agreement.  After nominations then we will have 
the elections in December.   

Also we will need someone to do the Half/Half and 
Bank Night for next year.  Make sure that the person is 
in agreement before you nominate them.   

We will not have the OLD TOWN HUNT IN 
SEPTEMBER.  Some have said the weather is still too 
hot.  We will have this latter on.   

Please remember those in need of prayer especially our 
troops and our COUNTRY.  We are in for some rough 
times if things don’t CHANGE.   

Keep checking out our web page.  Jerry Hitson is doing 
a great job of  putting it together.  A lot of the shoot out 
pics will be there.   Lorrie Sprigg is doing a super job as 
our new activity director and if you have any ideas she 
would appreciate it very much.   Lets all think of some 
thing we can do to help.   Don’t forget we have a key 
hunt coming up Saturday November 14th. 

WE ARE COLLETING  CLUB DUES FOR 2010.  WE 
NEED TO GET THE CLUB DUES COLLECTED SO 
IF WE HAVE AN OUTING THAT IS GOING TO 
COST US THEN WE WILL HAVE THE FUNDS. 

THE CLUB WILL NEED SILVER FOR THE FIRST 
OF 2010.  THAT WILL HAVE TO BE THE NEWLY 
ELECTED OFFICERS PROJECT.   I HAVE 
ENOUGH TO FINISH OUT 2009. 

You need to check with Bill Shackelford for the 
Challengers Program.  It is a very good way to get you 
started hunting for good items.      

We have more members that are qualifying for the Hall 
of Fame.  If you find and item and return it to its owner 
you will have your picture taken and be entered into the 
Hall of Fame. 

We are considering a different shelter for our food 
items.  We will let you know.  We are still having new 
members every month.  And if you see someone that 
looks new, speak to them and make them feel welcome. 

If we have not seen your smiling face for awhile, we 
have missed you, then come to the meeting and bring a 
stranger.  President Ray Leist 

Secretary’s Report – Chuck Hosbein 

The October meeting of the Central Florida Metal 
Detecting Club was called to order at 7:30 by club 
president Ray Leist.  The meeting was opened with the 
Pledge of Allegiance led by Bill Green. 

The joke of the month was about a man who came home 
to find his wife jumping naked on the bed.  

We had a few guests at the meeting for October.  They 
were recognized and received gold dollars from the club. 
We had one new member join the club in October.  Our 
new member is David O’Connor. 



Club members celebrating birthdays and anniversaries in 
September were recognized by the club and received 
silver quarters. 

Lorrie brought in cards for everyone to sign.  There was 
a get well card for Debbie Green as well as a condolence 
card from Ralph Flippo and his family.  Ralph’s wife 
passed away after a long illness. 

The theme of the October meeting was the Old West. 
Lorrie gave David Stone a prize for identifying the 
majority of the outlaw photos from the last meeting. 
She also had several items of Old West trivia. 

Ray noted that along with the new club officers to be 
elected in December, we will also need a newsletter 
editor.  Wanda will not be able to continue as the editor 
after the first of the year.  Club officer nominations are 
due in November. 

Ray reminded everyone that the clubs annual picnic and 
hunt will take place October 17th at Sylvan Lake Park. 
Everyone is asked to show up around 9:00 AM at pavilion 
A.  There will be about 40 prizes with buried tokens. 
Cost of the hunt is $10 per hunter.  Extra tables are 
needed.  If you can bring one, please do so.  If your last 
name starts with A thru M, bring a dessert, other should 
bring a covered dish. 

There will also be a club hunt in Daytona scheduled for 
November 14th.  Cost will be $5 per person.  Everyone 
should plan to meet around 9:00 AM at the Winterhaven 
Park.  The park is located a couple of miles south of the 
Dunlawton approach.  More information will be available 
at the meeting. 

Ray gave an award to Lonnie Lytle for finding and 
returning a wedding ring. 

We had a couple of Platt books available at the meeting. 
Ray auctioned them off for $40, but the buyer left 
without paying.  They may be available at the next 
meeting. 

Lorrie gave out prizes for the best costumes for the Old 
West night.  There were categories for gunslinger, 
marshal, bandito, bad guy, cowboys, pony express guy, 
cowgirls, and Indians. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50. 

FOR SALE–Minelab  Sovereign detector–already hip 
mounted –  2 coils 10" and 6"–great for the beach as 
well as land.  Kellyco price $800 sell for $300.00.   
See or call Ray Leist 386-428-3401 

FOR SALE–Minelab  Quarto rarely used-  sell for 
$400  See or call Ray Leist 386-428-3401 

FOR SALE–Whites Classic III Turn on and go.   
Light weight machine. $100.00  See or call Ray Leist 
386-428-3401 

x 

Bank Night drawing was #75,  
Doug Melvin.  He was present  
and received the $20 prize. 



Free**Free**Free  

Have a 1990 Whites Eagle.  Does not work.  If you 
know how to repair metal detectors then you will 
have a good old machine.  RAY at- 386-428-3401   

****** 
Golden Eagle Products 

Authorized dealer for Minelab, Garrett, Tesoro,  
Coiltex and Sun Ray. 

Contact: 
Frank Rothery Ph. (321) 254-5513 
1740 Burton Lane  
Melbourne, FL.  32934         frothery@aol.com  

****** 

Bill Green 189 Jerry Hitson 11 
George Case 130 Frank Rothery 10 
Ralph Flippo 119 Paul Swaney 10 
Lorrie Sprigg 102 Sally Korns 9 
Ron DeVary 60 Don Whittaker 8 
Shirley DeVary 58 Diana Swaney 8 
Dabney Small 42 Roy Waxman 8 
Dave Gascoyne 39 Mike McColley 7 
Roland Davis 34 Ann Hartle 4 
Jim Burdick 25 David Stone 3 
Alan James 23 Doug Melvin 2 
Jerry Sprigg 23 Ann Hartle 2 
John Ayers 17 Bill Robinson 2 
Nanette Burdick 15 Betty Shackelford 1 
Chuck Hosbein 14 David Shiflett 1 
Carol Taylor 14 Bill Shackelford 1 
Lonnie Lytle 13 

PUT SOME POINTS ON THE SCORE BOARD AND HAVE FUN 

If you don’t enter – You can’t win 

Single Coin 
1. Bill Green 1907 Silver Coin 
2. Roland Davis 1786 “Cartwheel” 
3. Lorrie Sprigg ½ Frank Coin 

Group Coins 
1. Roland Davis 18th & 19th Century Coins 
2. Bill Green Love Token & Lots of Coins 
3. Dabney Small Lots of Coins 

Single Jewelry 
1. Lorrie Sprigg Ring belonging to a “Colonial” 
2. Roland Davis Gold & Diamond Ring 
3. John Ayers Tungsten Ring 

Group Jewelry 
1. Lonnie Lytle Gold & Silver Pieces 
2. Bill Green Ring & Misc Jewelry 
3. George Case Rings, Earrings & Necklaces 

Single Artifact 
1. Bill Green Acme Whistle 
2. Roland Davis Palm Guard 
3. Lorrie Sprigg 1950’s Earring 

Group Artifacts 
1. Roland Davis Misc Relics from the UK 
2. **NO ENTRY** 
3. **NO ENTRY** 

Single Odds/Ends 
1. Lorrie Sprigg Metal Toy Zamboni 
2. Dabney Small Eagle Key w/ Angel Key Ring 
3. Bill Green Small Wheelbarrow 

Group Odds/Ends 
1. George Case Spoons, Forks & Misc Items 
2. Bill Green Bits & Pieces 
3. Dabney Small Keys & Small Stuff 



Finds of the Month  

First Place  
Photos Courtesy of Rob Loucks 

Single Coin – Bill Green 

Group Coins – Roland Davis 

Single Jewelry – Lorrie Sprigg 

Group Jewelry – Lonnie Lytle 

Single Artifact –  Bill Green 

Group Artifacts – Roland Davis 

Single Odds/Ends – Lorrie Sprigg 



Group Odds/Ends – George Case 

November is Pie Month! 
Bring a pie to share, 
Pumpkin if you dare. 

Topping will be cool whip, 
Maybe you'll get a second dip. 

Hope you'll be there, 
Thanksgiving is near. 

Lorrie 

Bring your favorite pie, pumpkin, 
cherry, mincemeat etc., to the next 
meeting to share.  Pies left over will 
go to the shelter

Sawdust Pie 

Ingredients: 

• 9-inch pie shell
• 1-1/2 cups coconut
• 1-1/2 cups graham cracker crumbs
• 1-1/2 cups pecans, chopped
• 1-1/2 cups sugar
• 1 cup egg whites (approx. 6 - 7 eggs)

Preparation: 

Preheat oven to 450F. Line pastry-lined 9-inch 
pie plate with double thickness of foil. Bake 8 
minutes. Remove foil. Bake 4-5 minutes more 
or until golden. Cool. Reduce oven temperature 
to 350F. In large bowl, combine coconut, 
graham cracker crumbs, pecans and sugar. In 
another bowl, beat egg whites just until foamy, 
add to coconut mixture, and mix well. Pour into 
prepared pie shell. Bake, uncovered, 35 minutes 
or until set. Makes 8 servings. 

Mark your calendars!  We have some great 
events planned for the coming months! 

November 13th – Club nominations!   
Pie Month, bring your favorite pie to share. 

November 14th (Saturday) – Beach Key Hunt 
10 AM SHARP  There will be a $5.00 hunt fee. 
The more we have the more prizes. The location 
is FRANK RENDON PARK  It is on A1A SOUTH 
DAYTONA  From Dunlawton go north until you see 
the walkway that goes across the road.  Park is just to 
the south of that hotel.  Coming from the north just go 
to the same spot.  Bring drinks and if you want a 
sandwich.   



December 11th (Friday) – Club Elections & The 
Annual Christmas Party The club will furnish the 
turkey, dressing, all paper & table ware.  If your 
name begins with A-L bring a covered dish.  If 
your name begins with M-Z bring a dessert.  We 
will have a Chinese auction.  Each person bring a 
gift worth $10.   

            No gag gifts please! 

Club Elections Next Month 
Don’t forget to vote! 

You know you are having a bad day 
metal detecting when…   
You have to go to the recycling 
center and trade-in all of 
the Pull-Tabs you found for 
coins just so you can 'claim' 
you found money while metal 

detecting. 

You load everything up. Get to the site 
and no digger? 

When the newbie guy you took along with 
you to show him how to use his new 
detector gets 2 rings and you get none. 

You find that your pocket or pouch has a 
hole in the bottom and you've been losing 
your finds. 

When you get home with $5 in change 
and your wife announces she found gold 
and diamond ring in the grocery store 
parking lot, right outside her door where 
she parked.  

When you’ve been dreaming about going 
hunting all week long, put 30.00 in your 
gas tank, drive for 2 hours, walk 20 
minutes to the hunt area, start to hunt, 
it starts to rain and you only find a 
pulltab, a nail, a hair pin and 6 pennies… 

When you walk around for 20 minutes 
with no signals and then realize you 
didn't turn the detector on 

When you get to your secret spot and 10 
others are just leaving 

When after 3 hours of great detecting 
and you are loading your gear back in 
your car you discover that you had your 
cell phone on the whole time and it’s full 
of salt water!   

(I did that **sigh**) 



Why is it called lipstick if you can still move 
your lips? 

Why is it that doctors call what they do 
"practice"? 

Why is it that rain drops but snow falls? 

Why is it that when you're driving and 
looking for an address, you turn down the 
volume on the radio? 

Why is lemon juice made with artificial 
flavor, and dishwashing liquid made with real 
lemons? 

Why is the man who invests all your money 
called a broker? 

Why is the third hand on the watch called a 
second hand? 

Why is the time of day with the slowest 
traffic called rush hour? 

Why isn't there a special name for the tops 
of your feet? 

Why isn't there mouse-flavored cat food? 

How come we drive on parkways and park on 
driveways? 

How come sheep don't shrink when it rains 
but a wool sweater does when you wash it?  

One last time – Please remember to 
read these before you vote in 

December 

PRESIDENTS DUTIES 

Preside over all meetings. 

Must be computer friendly.   

Have complete control over the meeting.  To 
noisy then intervene.   

If there is a tie on the find of month the 
president will decide the winner. 

Find silver for the club silver raffle. 

Work with the site committee chairman to find 
activities.  

Make sure you have an agenda to follow for the 
meeting.   

Collect the slips for find of the month and keep 
a running total to be sent to Wanda for the 
newsletter.   

Do a presidents corner for the month and send 
to Wanda for the newsletter   

Keep members informed about what is going on 
in the Metal Detecting Community. 

Try to get other clubs email or address so you 
can send them our newsletter.  

Work with Wanda to get the newsletter out to 
the members.  We Have 9 members that do not 
have email.  These have to be sent by postal 
service.   



TREASUERS DUTIES 

Maintain a current paid membership 

Collect all monies at the meeting.   

Have membership application for people who 
want to join the club  

Maintain a current address list 

Maintain a bank account for club 

Present a report of bank account at each 
meeting. 

Make new name tags for new members.   

Make sure that all new members have a ball for 
BANK NIGHT. 

HUNT RULES 
BECAUSE OF THE FAIRNESS IN CERTAIN CLUB 
HUNTS THERE SHOULD BE SOME RULES SET FOR 
THESE ACTIVITIES. 

THE FOLLOWING RULES ARE FOR ALL HUNTS THAT 
HAS A MEETING PLACE AND A SET TIME.     

1. NO ONE IS ALLOWED AND GO HUNT UNTIL THEY
HAVE SIGNED IN AT THE DESIGNED PLACE AND 
TIME. NO ONE CAN SIGN UP    FOR YOU. 

EXAMPLE: LORRIE HAS SET THE TIME AS 9AM FOR 
EVERYONE TO MEET AT THE DESIGNATED PLACE 
AND SIGN IN AT 9AM - NOT BEFORE.   

2. ANY ITEM FOUND BEFORE SIGNING UP WILL BE
DISQUALIFIED.   WE KNOW THAT SOME ONE COULD 
GO AND HUNT AND THEN SHOW UP FOR THE SIGN 
IN.  THIS IS SOMETHING THAT YOU NEED TO LET 
YOUR CONSCIENCE BE YOUR GUIDE. 

Wild West Photos  



To see more photos of the Wild West Party 
check out the slideshow at 

http://losttreasure.tv/index.php?page=videos&
section=view&vid_id=101071 

All mistakes and misspellings were intentionally 
made so that you could have the pleasure of 

finding them.  


